
 
 
 
 
 
 
               

        
 
 
 
 
 

Thanks 
For many children   

 
 
 
 
 

    

 
 

 
For three mothers 

with babies  
 

Petition 
 

Kobe  
2. JoyClub 

9, 23. Mom. & Me  
10. Coffee in Park 

16. JumpClub 
21. Cell group 

 
Sanda 

Every Sunday 
worship service. 

 
For Vincent & 

Robert, Malena, 
Ayu, Oliver… 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 

JumpClub, Kobe 
 

 

 
Easter Service 
Typically, 12-14 people attend our Sunday 
worship service. What a joy it was to 
welcome 40 attendees to the Easter 
Sunday service! We welcomed three of 
four mothers from our new “Mommy & 
Me” program, for the first time on that 
Sunday. Even the kindergarten principal 
and her grand-daughter joined us, along 
with other neighbors and English adult 
students. It was truly an Easter miracle 
and we praise Jesus for the chance to 
share the account of His resurrection with 
them. Our Lord is risen, hallelujah!  
   
Nozominokai Invitation  
For the first 10 years, this cell group 
outreach program has been held at the 
home of Mrs. Nozomi. (Thus, the name!) 
In recent years, however, this program has 
been hosted in our church building, while 
giving Mrs. Nozomi the chance to 
welcome everyone. After a time of 
singing, a biblical message is shared. Half 
of the 14 seniors who regularly attend this 
event have not made a commitment for 
Jesus. However, they enjoy this inspiring 
afternoon that also includes cakes and 
games. Please pray for this unique chance 
to gently share Jesus with them.   

 
Mother’s Day Invitation  
Our next two outreach events are planned 
for the next weekend.  The first event will 
be our second “Coffee in the Park” - 
exclusively for our neighbors. In 
preparation, we will cut the grass, set up 
canopies, and get ready to serve German 
cakes baked by Marianne and Malena. We 
will then invite everyone to attend the 
Sunday service, followed by a BBQ.   

 
JoyClub, JumpClub & new helpers 
With the start of the new school year, we 
welcomed 36 new children in April and May, 
together. Please pray for this amazing 
opportunity to share the word of Jesus with 
these precious children.  
 
In JumpClub we received three new students! 
While the numbers are usually substantially 
smaller than in JoyClub, we have not given up 
on this age group (15-22 years old).  With the 
arrival of two seminary students from 
Germany, as well as help from two members 
of “Reach & Taste 2024” (who have returned 
to Japan for their studies),  Ayu (from Tokyo, 
now residing in Osaka), Marianne, and 
Malena, we are now well equipped for these 
outreach programs. Please pray that more 
children and youth would join us! 
 
Sanda, helper left  
Tiffany joined our team three years ago with 
the goal to work in the former church of Sr. 
Gisela.  Sadly, this transition did not proceed 
as successfully as hoped and Tiffany has now 
returned to Taiwan. Please join with the 
members of the Sanda church in praying for a 
full-time pastor or missionary to serve this 
congregation. In the meantime, Andy will 
continue supporting this church as interim 
minister, while Shoko serves in Kobe.  
  
Noel  
Our new dog is now four  
months old and loves people!  

 
The first two families have moved into the 
houses in the valley. It is easy to walk with 
Noel to the playground there and make 
contacts - because Noel is sooo cute! Will this 
lead to new visitors for Mother’s Day? Check 
out the new mission website: lcmcanada.ca 

 


